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July 26, 2017
TO:

Brockton School Committee

FROM:

Thomas J. Minichiello, Jr., Chair



Aldo Petronio, Chief Budget Officer

RE:

Report of the July 25, 2017 Finance Subcommittee Meeting  
The Finance Subcommittee of the Brockton School Committee met on Tuesday, July 25, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Theater at the Arnone School, Brockton, MA.
Present:  

Mr. Minichiello, Mr. Petronio, Ms. Asack, Mr. D'Agostino, Mr. Gormley, Ms. Plant, 




Ms. Sullivan; Mr. Sullivan, Superintendent Smith  
Also Present:   
Mayor Carpenter, Deputy Superintendent Thomas, June Saba-Maguire
Mr. Minichiello opened the meeting at 6:35 p.m. and gave the floor to the Superintendent.  She said she will discuss what is needed to start school with teachers in the classrooms.  
Superintendent Update on Advocacy 

· The Superintendent and Mr. Petronio testified earlier today on Beacon Hill at a hearing on Senate Bill 223, the Implementation of the Foundation Budget Review Commission's recommendations, she will send school committee a copy of her testimony on Friday. She said testimony at the hearing was that the formula is antiquated and there is a case for an equity lawsuit against the state with regard to the funding formula.  Mr. D'Agostino wanted to know when Brockton was going to file the lawsuit, the Superintendent explained that it is moving forward, she is in conversation with legal counsel and other districts.
· She met with Acting Commissioner Jeff Wulfson at DESE with respect to funding.  She said she is putting together a task force to look into a proposition 2 ½ override and would like to have a question on the ballot no later than March of 2018.
FY18 Budget/Teacher Recalls  
Mr. Petronio presented an updated budget that included new figures for additional Chapter 70 funding ($460,000), and reductions to line items in response to the Superintendent's request to recall more teachers. The Superintendent is recommending using the $1,440,000 in line item reductions to recall the following 30 positions:

· 10 bilingual teachers districtwide
· BHS – 7  (4 Math, 2 English, 1 Science) 

· Ashfield (3) – 1 Social Science, 2 Science
· Davis (2)  – 1 English, 1 English/Social Science  

· East (2) – English  

· Plouffe (1) – SPED  

· North (2)  – 1 English, 1 Math 
· South (2) – 1 Math, 1 Science
· West  (1) -  Health  

The Superintendent said these positions will allow us to be in compliance in ESL and SPED, and to open the doors in September; if the committee approves the recommendation she would like authorization to begin these recalls immediately and not have to wait until the August 8th meeting.

The Superintendent said there are nine additional positions that she would like to recall, six (6) elementary teachers and three (3) at alternative schools, once the $460,000 is allocated.  
Class sizes were discussed, the Superintendent will provide a spreadsheet at the August 1 finance meeting that will include class sizes, kindergarten numbers and each position that was restored. She said kindergarten numbers are currently lower than anticipated.  Ms. Saba-Maguire clarified that the classroom numbers the Superintendent referred to this evening include the six elementary teachers to be recalled.  

The Superintendent responded to several questions about the recalls, including whether additional positions would be assigned to priority schools, if kindergarten paraprofessionals will be brought back, and when elementary teaching positions will be assigned. 
Title I, II, IIII, IV

The Superintendent reported that figures for Title 1 reflect an increase of $166,000 which is actually a loss because it does not cover the increase in costs.  As well, Title 2A is down approximately $450,500.

Additional Local Funding

Mayor Carpenter reported that he received city council approval on the $280,000 appropriation (from the July 11 school committee meeting), the request was expedited by the council and will not need to go to Finance. 
With respect to the additional $460,066 Chapter 70 monies coming to the city, Mayor Carpenter said he filed an appropriation earlier today and asked city council to expedite this in the same manner.  He told the Superintendent he felt confident that she could go ahead and recall now based on this money.  
Based on the Mayor's comments, the Superintendent recommended recalling all 39 teachers. 
Mr. D'Agostino moved to recall 39 teachers as recommended by the Superintendent, effective immediately.  Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion.




Voted:  to approve the motion, unanimous.
Other Business

· The September 19th Regular School Committee meeting was recommended by a unanimous vote to be rescheduled to Tuesday, September 26th due to the primary elections that night.  
· Mayor Carpenter stated that he does not recommended changing the walk zones, he said that although we are still short funding in the transportation budget, it is reasonable to think that over the next six months we will find money.  Mr. Minichiello agreed, he does not want to extend the walk zones and feels it is a safety issue. 
· The Superintendent announced recent administrative appointments.
· Mr. Gormley put forward a recommendation to restore a track coach position that was cut last year, the cost is $3,800, and he said it is a safety issue with over 150 students who often run on the streets.
· Superintendent Smith asked all members to send her items they would like to be considered. 
· Ms. Asack asked for an update on the south zone school moves; Mr. Thomas responded they are going well.  The Superintendent said she will be looking for a date when they will be able to visit the sites and look at the progress.

Seeing no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:28 p.m.
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